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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Uphall Golf Club


	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 11th August 2015

	Reference Number : 08/15


	Present
	Yes/No

	E Kennedy (Captain)
	Yes

	B Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	Yes

	S Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	A Stevenson (Match Secretary / Linlithgowshire Rep)


	Yes

	D Watson (House Convenor)


	Yes

	P MacMillan (Junior Convenor)

	Yes

	G Law (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)


	No

	T Robertson (Ladies Captain)

	No

	S Henry 

	No

	A McGowan
	Yes


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, Gents and Ladies Locker rooms and Website.                  

 


	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	T Robertson, G Law and S Henry

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting.  

Proposed by : A McGowan
Seconded by : P MacMillan

	Noting

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	6.1 


	Head Greenkeeper has expressed a willingness to host a forum with the members in the winter – date to be arranged.
	GL

	7.1
	Snagging list has been produced and all items require to be investigated per list in the body of these minutes – to be completed by the time of the next Committee meeting or provide the Committee with an on-going strategy for the role of House Convenor. 

	DW

	12.1
	A member questionnaire is to be sent to all members, it is expected that this questionnaire will be sent out at the end of the season.

	BM/SG

	16.1


	A full electrical survey to be conducted for the entire building with remedial / investment work being done where necessary – Danny Russell to be consulted here.

	BM

	16.2
	A discussion took place regarding the provision of Uphall Golf Club branded Polo shirts to be used by all of the representative teams. It was agreed that this will be discussed at a future meeting to consider the costs involved and any sponsorship opportunities.


	AMc

	16.5
	Members of the Committee consider that the fabric of the Clubhouse is tired and in need of some decoration, in particular the poor first impression gained by the entrance area (carpet/paint/lack of pictures etc). It was agreed that we will obtain estimated costs to refurbish the entrance hallway, both decoration and carpet.

	AMc

	16.6


	Defibrillator equipment has now been purchased for the Golf Club. The Lady Captain will oversee the installation and training relating to this equipment. Training to take place on Thursday 20th August.


	TR

	16.7
	A discussion took place on the issue of slow play, whilst it is appreciated that the layout of the golf course can contribute to this; recent competitions have provided us with some learning points on how we can better manage the layout of certain tees etc. to encourage a faster pace of play. The committee will consider the merits on producing a paper on the particular nuances of playing Uphall Golf Course – this will be discussed in full at the next Committee Meeting.


	DW

	4.0


	Treasurer’s Report


	

	4.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 9
As at 31st July 2015
Bank 

Current Account

£5,122.87
Subs Account

£28,000.00
Net Position

£33,122.87
Due to Suppliers

£12,985.20
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£76,186.46
Purchases

            35,487.71
Opening Stock

  4,943.94
Closing stock

 4,678.00
£35,753.65
£40,432.81
Gross Margin

53.07%
Wages

-£29,186.53
Outturn Profit YTD

£11,246.28
Net Margin

14.76%

	Noting

	4.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         

                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £14,387.95

	Noting

	4.3
	The Bank account is running well with a creditor balance being seen. (circa £15k ahead on a year on year comparison)
All creditors are up to date. A decrease seen in the Net Margin mainly as a result in increased staff costs through Wages and Pensions.


	BM

	5.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	5.1
	Club championship results 2015
Gents 1 Class Winner Jordyn Rhind, Runner up Graeme Stevenson.

Gents 2 Class Winner Mark Steil, Runner up Kenny Rees.

Gents 3 Class Winner Hugh Traynor, Runner up Paul Watkins.

Ladies Scratch Winner Alison Wilson, Runner up Susan Rennie.

Ladies Handicap Winner Terry Robertson, Runner up Margaret Brown.

Junior A Class Winner Jack Cummings, Runner up Craig Tibbetts.

Junior B Class Winner Conor Byron, Runner up Euan Valentine.

The Courier Trophy team lost in the quarter finals to Harburn. Pumpherston were the eventual winner beating host club West Lothian in the final.

The Professionals Day Competition was won by James Stenhouse & Robert Stoddart with a score of 58.

Our Summer League team finished 3rd in the league (out of 9 teams) one point behind the winners Bathgate and Pumpherston. Won 6 games and lost 2.
In the Lothians team Tournament at Prestonfield & Craigmillar Park our team finished a disappointing 31st of 43 teams, Longniddry retained the trophy.

Our 2 qualifiers for the Belhaven Competition were Andy Edwards & Alan Midwinter, they failed to progress through the qualifier for the finals in Turkey.


	Noting

	6.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	6.1
	WORK ONGOING 

All greens were sprayed with soil improver, soil penetrant, liquid fertiliser and Growth regulator. They were also slit tined.
The tees were fertilised with granular fertiliser.

The putting green area and the 14th hole swale were fertilised with granular fertiliser.

West Lothian Council Environmental Health Department inspected the sheds and yard area with no major issues being reported.

Cutting of the hedges at the clubhouse has been started. Also patching of the fairways with soil and seed has commenced.

The hard standing area at the clubhouse has been sprayed with total weed killer.

Thanks again to Bill Carlyon for his continued work on various tasks.

FUTURE WORK
The greens will be sprayed to prevent disease, they will also be fertilised.
The tees and fairways will be patched with soil and seed.

Cutting of the hedges will be completed.

STAFFING

Nothing to report

	Noting

  Noting



	6.2


	MACHINERY
The two Eclipse mowers have had their 1st in season service.
The tees Eclipse has had a new lift actuator and steering motor fitted.

The Greens Eclipse will be fitted with new bottom blades during this month.
The outside cutting gangs will be refitted to the Lloyds Gangs and prepare it for sale.


	Noting



	7.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1

	Up to date snagging list produced, and to be progressed by the House Convenor:-

· Small Hall outside Junior Locker Room – Emergency light out.
· Gents Locker Room – holes in ceiling and plaster on ceiling cracked – wall at heater needs skimmed. New soap dispenser on order, door closer not working.
· Main Lounge – Spotlight out (stage), Ceiling light out, TV to go on wall and Door emergency light out.
· Ladies Toilet – Patch on ceiling needs painting.

· Ladies Locker Room – key pad handle not catching, cannot open door.
· Office – Several cracks require cosmetic attention.
· Outside – Front Left front of building 2 floodlights out, back of building, shop end 2 lights out. Bottom step outside kitchen needs repaired.

	   DW

	8.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	The Junior Team have won their last 2 league matches.
Uphall versus Bathgate in the Century Cup Final @ Pumpherston 30th August.

Craig Tibbetts won the Junior Open with a score of 69.

	Noting 

	9.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1
	Alan McGowan advised that the team have played a further 4 games, winning 2 and drawing 2 – this leaves the team in 4th place in the table.
Thanks to Robert Wilkinson for his hard work over the season and also thanks to all of the members who participated.


	Noting


	10.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	The Ladies have played all of their friendly matches, won 2 and lost 1. The league campaign has also been completed and we sit top of the league on 54 points; however some other teams are yet to complete their fixtures.
Two of our Lady members, Anne Brotherston and Janette Patterson won the Kinross Ladies Senior Open.


	Noting

	11.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	11.1
	Over the past month there has been a cleansing of the membership lists to reflect those that have not renewed their membership status, this has resulted in the following reduction in numbers:-

· 2 PAYG
· 13 Full Members

· 7 Young Person

· 40 Junior

On a more positive note we have taken on 4 new Young Person members, 2 new Junior members and 2 new PAYG members.

	Noting

	12.0


	SGU Business Plan

	

	12.1
	Disciplines adopted and used as the basis for committee meetings.  A member questionnaire is to be issued to the members for completion. It is expected that this questionnaire will be sent to members at the end of the season.
	BM/SG

	13.0


	Social, Bar & Kitchen Report 


	

	13.1
	We will continue to work closely with Brian Kerr and Simon Preece to enhance the food offering and encourage member take up going forward. Recent feedback will be shared with Food Creations. 

	SG/BM

	14.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	14.1
	We are in discussion with possible new Tee Sponsors.
	BM/GL


	15.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	15.1

	Nothing further to report
	noting


	16.0


	AOCB


	

	16.5
	Members of the Committee consider that the fabric of the Clubhouse is tired and in need of some decoration, in particular the poor first impression gained by the entrance area (carpet/paint/lack of pictures etc). It was agreed that estimated costs would be sought to refurbish the entrance hallway.

	AMc

	16.6
	Defibrillator equipment has now been purchased for the Golf Club. The Lady captain will oversee the installation and training which is scheduled for 20th August.

	TR

	16.7
	A discussion took place on the issue of slow play, whilst it is appreciated that the layout of the golf course can contribute to this; recent competitions have provided us with some learning points on how we can better manage the layout of certain tees etc. to encourage a faster pace of play. The committee will consider the merits on producing a paper on the particular nuances of playing Uphall Golf Course.
This discussion then went on to the length of time between tees times and whether or not this could be extended to 10 minute intervals to see if this helps.

This will be discussed in full at the next Committee Meeting.


	DW

	17.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	17.1


	The next committee meeting will be held on Tuesday 8th September 2015 @ 6pm.
	Noting

	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible
	%

	
	
	
	

	E Kennedy
	07
	07
	100%

	A Stevenson
	05
	07
	71%

	B Mackintosh
	06
	07
	86%

	S Grady
	07
	07
	100%

	G Law
	05
	07
	71%

	D Watson
	06
	07
	86%

	P MacMillan
	07
	07
	100%

	T Robertson
	06
	07
	86%

	S Henry
	04
	07
	57%

	A McGowan
	07
	07
	100%


